

Shane Rattenbury MLA

MINISTER FOR TERRITORY AND MUNICIPAL SERVICES
MINISTER FOR CORRECTIVE SERVICES
MINISTER FOR ABORIGINAL AND TORRES STRAIT ISLANDER AFFAIRS
MINISTER FOR SPORT AND RECREATION

MEMBER FOR MOLONGLO

Mr Tom Duncan Clerk ACT Legislative Assembly London Circuit CANBERRA ACT 2601

Dear Mr Duncan

I refer to your letter of 15 May 2014 about petition No 8-14 lodged by Mrs Giulia Jones MLA and received in the Assembly on 15 May 2014.

My response to this petition for tabling is at Attachment A.

Yours sincerely

Shane Rattenbury

Minister for Territory and Municipal Services

20 AUG 2014



Attachment A

PETITION No 8-14 TO THE LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY OF THE AUSTRALIAN CAPITAL TERRITORY LODGED BY MRS GIULIA JONES MLA ON 15 May 2014

REGARDING: MOVE THE POST BOX AT WARAMANGA SHOPS

The petition from the residents of the Australian Cápital Territory calls on the Legislative Assembly to "have the post box at Waramanga shops moved from its recently repositioned location near the phone box, back to Newsagent on the lower car park level on the main strip of shops, closer to where it was before the shops were upgraded."

Response:

The government notes that the petitioners have concerns about the relocation of the post box to a position further away from the private letter boxes in the wall of the newsagent. Many elements change during the upgrade of a shopping centre; however, each of these changes is well considered before being implemented.

While the Waramanga shop upgrade was completed in September 2013, the investigation and planning for the upgrade commenced in December 2008. This consultation and planning phase included surveys of the shop tenants and owners, followed by a cultural planning study and the subsequent forward design study, both prepared by professional consultants. Design consultants were then engaged to prepare final designs and prepare tender documents for construction.

Extensive consultation was undertaken in 2009-10 during the cultural planning and forward design study phase of the upgrade; firstly to identify the needs, wants and priorities of the local community and then to ask for feedback on the new design proposal. The consultation involved local residents, community groups, shop tenants and lease holders. The information gathered from the local community through this consultation shaped the final design of the upgrade.

The highest priorities identified by the community during the consultation period were safer pedestrian access within the shopping centre as well as to and from the medical centre, particularly for less mobile members of the community; safer entry and exit conditions for vehicles; improvements to parking and lighting; and measures to improve security in and around the shops. Places to gather and sit outdoors, as well as improving the appearance and amenity of the shops, were the next highest priorities.

The accessibility report prepared by the access consultant identified the post box's original location as non compliant with new Australian accessibility standards. Options to provide a compliant grade ramp from the shop terrace to

the post box were investigated. However, it was not possible to achieve a compliant grade without significantly compromising other areas. This access issue was identified in the preliminary sketch plans which were displayed for community comment.

Australia Post was also consulted about the relocation of the post box at the final sketch plan stage and confirmed they had no issues with the proposal.

As a result of this process, the post box was moved to its current location. This has made it more directly accessible from the car park, as well as centred to the two main businesses at the shops.

In this new location the post box is clearly visible from the shop terrace and can be accessed from a number of parking places, it also allows the Australia Post van and bike to work more easily and safely around the flow of traffic and parking.

In the location proposed for the post box by the petition, a person in a wheelchair driving to the centre to post a letter would have to travel a lot further from either of the designated parking spaces and the ramps. Moving the post box back to this original position would result in the box being inaccessible by anyone in a wheelchair (from the top terrace), a car driver in a wheelchair would not be able to exit their car, traverse a kerb crossing and reach the post box. Each of these access issues was considered in the selection of the current location.